Draft of May 7, 2018 Argyle Village Board Meeting

Those in attendance: Mayor Jonathan Mackenzie; Trustees Charles Edwards, Cher McCotter, Joanne McDowell, Joseph Lohret; Water Commissioner Garry Robinson; Clerk Joyann Stimpson; Journal Reporter Cait Johnston; Engineer Julie Beron; and Doris Nichols.

Meeting called to order at 5:32 P.M.

Commissioner Robinson gave water report.

- -new well at Stiles property has sulfur in it and has to be treated
- -test has to be stable for 6 hours
- -discussed use of space in the Stiles' Barn which has been approved at a prior meeting

Mayor updated Board on several issues.

- -storm drains were inspected and while some repairs are needed, they were In better shape than expected. It was reported that Wes Clark has courteously done some clean out/repairs on behalf of the Village.
- -Board requested to research grants for sewer project. If appropriate grants are located, we will need to complete the application process or alternatively the concept of hiring a grant writer was raised as a possibility.

Julie Beron presented Board with information on low-pressure sewer systems.

The budget for 2018-2019 was presented at a public hearing

- -Water Fund- \$69,650.00
- -General Fund-\$46,005.00

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter; seconded by Trustee McDowell; and carried, The 2018-2019 budget was passed.

On a motion made by Trustee McDowell; seconded by Trustee McCotter; and carried, the minutes from the April 2, 2018 Board meeting were accepted as written.

On a motion made by Trustee Lohret; seconded by Trustee Edwards; and carried, the Clerk was allowed to pay warrants for month of May.

On a motion made by Trustee Lohret; seconded by Trustee Edwards; and carried the Board meeting adjourned at 7:05 P.M.

Argyle Village Clerk
Joyann Stimpson